RSCC Faculty Senate Minutes

Friday, October17, 2008, 2:00 pm

T-305, Roane County Campus

I.  Attendance


President: Pat Wurth


Vice President: Jean Trentham


Secretary: Laura Vaughn


Humanities: Ted Stryk, Sarah Thomason, Jesse Williams




Social Sciences, Business, and Education: Andy Anderson, Dave Rath


Library: Kris Tobin


Health Sciences: Karen Feltner, Lesha Hill


Nursing: Pat Jenkins, Melinda Wang


Mathematics and Sciences: Jill Denton, Lauri Sammartano, Steve Ward

II. Approval of Meeting Minutes


September 25th minutes were approved as read.

III. Four-Day Work Week 

Pat Wurth will not be able to meet with Dr. King until next week.  She will send out an 
email to the faculty later with his response to their concerns.
IV. Budget Reduction 

At the beginning of the meeting, Pat Wurth handed out a packet that included an 
explanation of the current budget cuts from Danny Gibbs.  Pat will be attending an 
Executive Council meeting Monday for more discussion on the current budget.  She will 
send an email report to the faculty afterwards.  She reminded the Senate that Dr. Goff 
has said that there will be no cuts to the salaries of the faculty, adjunct faculty or staff at 
this time.  
V.  Financial Aid Committee Report

Don Windham was not able to be at the meeting, but Pat could report that Dr. Goff was 
adding more staff to the Financial Aid office to help them catch up; plus, he was taking 
steps to make sure the deadlines were enforced.

Going back to the budget reduction discussion, a senator mentioned the idea that a 


four-day week might save the school money. 


Another senator voiced concern over classroom scheduling, if the school goes to a four-
week schedule, especially at the Oak Ridge campus.  The senator asked Pat to get 
clarification about how room assignments are made, who gets classrooms during the 
primetime hours and who gets first choice on the technology rooms.  There was also a 
concern that students would sign up for classes that would be cancelled right before the 
semester because a classroom was not available.  Pat said she would ask Dr. Goff about 
these concerns.
VI. Regulations on Student Conduct

Included in the packet Pat handed out was a copy of the Student Conduct document with 
the new changes noted.  After a brief discussion about where the changes were located, 
the Senate voted its approval.  
VII. TBR Sub-Council Report

Since the first Sub-Council would not be meeting until next week, Bruce Fisher’s report 
was tabled until the next meeting.

VIII. UTK’s Grading System Option

David Rath handed out a copy of a letter the University of Tennessee sends out to parents 
regarding the CNC grading option system.  CNC stands for “Credit/No Credit” and is 
used in some of UT’s introductory courses.  If a student earns a C grade or above, it 
is calculated into their GPA.  If the student earns a C- or below, they receive no credit for 
the class.  Their GPA is therefore not impacted and the student may take the class again.  
Some of the benefits mentioned during the meeting were that students will not lose their 
Hope scholarships as easily and may be less apt to drop out their freshman year due to 
bad grades.

Two senators asked if CNC was like withdrawing from the class before the final or like 
auditing the class.  Dave said that no, withdrawals and audits had to be done before 
finals.  Another senator asked if students would keep their scholarships if a no credit 
class put them below twelve hours.  Dave said they would not.


Dave believed that part of the incentive is to enable a college to hold onto the tuition 
money.  But it is also a way to encourage students to stick with a class and stay in 
college 
because they are not being hurt by bad grades.  


A senator commented that since Tennessee is desperate for more college graduates, 
perhaps the Hope scholarship average should be lower.  She noted that several students 
with C averages have gone on to have successful careers.

One of the senators said the college needs to be sure students know that they might lose 
their scholarship if the no credit option puts them below the minimum course hours 
needed.  


Another senator asked why CNC was offered for some intro classes, but not others.  Dave 
said he would find out what the criteria was.


A senator asked about academic freedom: did professors have a choice or was it a 
departmental decision?  Someone else asked if CNC had to be approved by TBR before a 
school could implement it.


Dave then had the senators use the provided clickers to show the level of interest in 
pursuing this grading system.  The majority of the senators were interested.  


One of the senators wanted to know if a department could find out if a student had 
received a non-credit for a class that was important to a specific major.  Dave said he 
would look into it.


Dave finished his report with a request for volunteers to be on a CNC committee, if TBR 
would allow Roane State to use this grading system.
IX.  Sick Hours

Dave Rath had the Senate use the clickers to find out how much they knew about their
retirement benefits.  He had done some research and discovered that if you have TCRS, 
you keep 100% of your unused sick leave.  If you have TIAA-CREF, you lose any 
unused sick leave.  Many of the senators did not know this.  A senator noted that there 
were many details about post-retirement that our senators were unaware of.  

Dave wanted to find out why there were differences in the retirement benefits.  He had 
the senators use the clickers to indicate how many senators wanted further research into 
this.  The majority wanted Dave to do further research.  Dave concluded his report with a 
request for faculty to contact him if interested in being on this committee.
X. Additional New Business

A senator asked if it was true that post-retirement was going away.  She thought the 
Faculty Senate should make a statement in support of post-retirement.  It was noted 
that there was a rumor last year that it would be gone in two years, but according to Pat, 
Dr. Goff had said there were no plans at this time to end post-retirement.  The senator 
said she had heard that it was being decided on a case-by-case basis.  Pat said she would 
ask about it at the next Budget Committee meeting.

A senator voiced a concern about a post-tenure review system that some schools were 
using now.  Faculty had to go through a review process and could lose their jobs, even if 
they already had tenure.

Another senator asked how technology funds were allotted and who made the decisions.   
Steve Ward told the Senate that information could be found on the Technology Access 
Fee webpage.  
https://sharepoint.roanestate.edu/Technology%20Access%20Fee%20Request%20Fo
rm/Forms/2008%20%20Approved%20TAF%20Requests.aspx
The same senator asked if there was a way for faculty to get the technology they needed.  
Faculty were told to use technology in the classroom, but then told that there was no money.  Pat said she would take this question to Dr. Goff.
Meeting adjourned at 3:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted: November 21, 2008

Laura Vaughn

Faculty Senate Secretary 2008-2009
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